Consultation Meeting held on 24 October 2017
regarding the Long term Forestry Plan

in the Church of Scotland Hall at 7.30pm

In attendance (order of signing): Patricia Snow, Andrew Easton, Dave Smith, Kennie McCusker, Sandy Dewar, Rodney Trotter, Trevor Black, Martin Green, Christine Hamilton, Penny Gray, Barbara Clark, Douglas Wilson, Adrian Clark, Simon Harry

Notes from group and plenary discussions

Facilitated by Bill Fraser

1. Restoration of the area known as the ridge to encourage Scots pine, Larch and Douglas fir natural regeneration.

2. Restore the woodlands drainage system to maximise the woodland potential especially through the central area of the woodland.

· Recognised as essential for maintenance of good footpaths.

· Needed to allow growth of certain trees.

· N.B. Biodiversity should be held in mind e.g. before deciding to dredge any small streams.

3. Improve Silvicultural diversity by management of more invasive species such Common Beech and Western Hemlock, allowing for compartments to be distinctive, dependent on species suitability.

4. Creation of a woodland riparian corridor linking the pond areas with neighbouring meadow habitat, allowing free movement of invertebrates.

· Clarification given that no drastic work was envisaged, rather an encouragement of the existing situation.

· Each group was in agreement with the above.

5. Continued improvement of access and amenity facilities, including interpretation and path creation.

· Parking and related signage in Camden St was raised as an issue (to be discussed by board).

· There was a request for more seats, including at the top bend (wind blow/replanted area).

· It was suggested that these be simple log benches, at comfortable height for older people; with no need for picnic benches west of the stream.

6. Creation of an arboretum within the woodland for education 

· There was some doubt expressed as to the practicality of this suggestion given issues of space, desire not 'to meddle too much' and the availability of other options. In any case it would be a long term process. Compartment 8 (the narrow stretch at the top end by the gorge) might be a potential location.

· The preferred approach was for the creation of a woodland trail identifying specific trees, labelling them and providing further information about them (maybe on a leaflet).

· The area of wind-blow that was replanted with a wide range of native species and also has good regeneration of larch and some scots pine will also be an area of diversity that could be highlighted.

7. Clearance of a meadow area at Mags Wood for outdoor education and functions, acting as a funnel for invertebrates into the riparian corridor.

· It was recognised that this is already in progress.

· There was encouragement for the proposal to build a log shelter and install a composting toilet to allow greater use of this part of the wood.

· The start of pet burial was acknowledged; headstones etc to be kept natural.

8. Implementation of Continuous Cover Forestry (CCF) to enhance the woodland economic return and use for forestry education and understanding.

9. Exploration of community driven range of forest products to aid revenue stream, including firewood, arts and crafts and a woodland nursery.

· Scavenging licences currently bring in modest amounts; some windblow has been sold ; the community payback team cut up fallen and felled logs to take for distribution to people in fuel poverty in the area – the CP team also assist the wood with a wide range of practical work.

· Sale of wood crafts would be unlikely to generate significant revenue; running of courses would be more likely to do so.

· Adopt a tree idea could raise some funds

· Modest thinning operations would be potentially a significant source of revenue

· There would also be interest in the building industry for some quite valuable mature Douglas fir etc – to be part of a management programme

10. Continued and enhanced community education hub for all abilities, including forest skills, outdoor education and outreach. 
· Need to add mental health and well-being/community inclusion to the above, as these are currently core elements of our ethos and programmes.

· Need to give a clear message to schools about costs and contributions.

· Continue to access funding for the above programmes.
11. Management of riparian woodland to protect the woodlands use by otters along Allt Graad burn including enhancement with improved understorey vegetation resulting from LISS. All management would be governe d by FCS guidance note 35c “Forest Operations and Otters in Scotland".

· All were in agreement

· There was recognition that the Allt Graad itself and 10 metres this side continues under Novar ownership


